[image: image1.jpg]“ PPP "

People for Proper Policing in North Wales




ACPO Summer Drink and Drug Driving Results 

The percentage of drivers found to be over the legal alcohol limit dropped slightly in ACPO’s month long drink and drug driving summer campaign compared to last year.

Figures released today by the Association of Chief Police Officers (ACPO) show that of the 100,853 people stopped by police and breath tested, 5,652 (5.6 percent) tested positive, or refused or failed a breath test. That compares to 5.8 percent during the same time last year. The campaign runs throughout June. 


Offending by under 25 year olds was slightly up on last year – from 5.9 percent in 2009 to 6.4 percent in 2010 – and the over 25 year olds who tested positive, refused or failed a test dropped from 5.6 percent in 2009 to 5.3 percent this year. The percentage of drivers testing positive following a collision also dropped from 8.2 percent in 2009 to 7.7 percent in 2010.

The number of people who failed a field impairment test to check for drugs also fell from just over one third in 2009 to 22.3 percent in 2010.

ACPO lead on roads policing Chief Constable Mick Giannasi said:
“Generally the results remain consistent with last year. While it is pleasing to see that the number of reported collisions was down on last year, alcohol continues to be a major cause of death and injury on our roads. The cost of this is immense, not only in human terms, but also in terms of the financial impact. It is estimated that the cost of each fatal collision is £1.9 million and the cost of a serious injury collision is £188K. The Police Service is committed to tackling drink and drug driving and the message we need to get across is that drinking and driving don’t mix. We will continue in our efforts to make the roads safer for all users.”
The PPP comment …. We are surprised that nobody seems concerned about two aspects of these results: 95,000 innocent motorists were stopped and breathalysed and many would have been traumatised. An expensive array of Police manpower and vehicles were used over a month for this operation for a 6% success rate which seems a very poor level of targetting. We often hear of drunken drivers being reported to the police by other road users and even neighbours which would indicate that their aberrant behaviour is obvious. It would also indicate that such behaviour should be obvious and known to an effective community police presence and PREVENTION should be the result!
This vague and not very informative report refers to a much higher (3x) failure rate for the impairment test for drugs. The current test … for details go to http://www.dft.gov.uk/pgr/roadsafety/research/rsrr/theme3/monitoringtheeffectiveness.pdf
is effective but a more sensitive test (see link below) is due to be adopted across the country www.telegraph.co.uk/motoring/news/7929388/Police-to-get-new-device-to-trap-drug-drivers.html
